## TOWN OF EMPIRE, COLORADO RESOLUTION 22-02

## A RESOLUTION OF THE TOWN OF EMPIRE, COLORADO DETERMINING THAT A REGULAR MUNICIPAL ELECTION BE HELD ON APRIL 5, 2022, SHALL BE A MAIL BALLOT ELECTION

WHEREAS, pursuant to Section 1-7.5-104 of the Colorado Revised Statutes, the Board of Trustees of the Town of Empire is authorized to determine that certain elections may be conducted by mail ballot; and

WHEREAS, the Town of Empire is permitted to conduct a mail ballot election on April 5<sup>th</sup>, 2022, because the Town election does not involve partisan candidates and will not be held in conjunction with a primary or congressional vacancy election; and

**WHEREAS**, in accordance with State Law, the Town's next regular election shall be held on Tuesday April 5<sup>th</sup>, 2022; and

WHEREAS, at its regular meeting on January 18<sup>th</sup>, 2022, the Board of Trustees found that in the interest of increased voter participation, the 2022 regular election shall be by mail ballot and voted to direct the Town Clerk to conduct the election as a mail ballot election.

## NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE TOWN OF EMPIRE:

Section 1. The Board of Trustees has determined that the election to be held on April 5<sup>th</sup>, 2022, shall be by mail ballot. The Board hereby directs the Town Clerk, as the designated election official for the Town, to conduct the election by mail ballot in accordance with State Law.

Section 2. The Town Clerk is hereby directed to take all such steps as are necessary to conduct the election of April 5<sup>th</sup>, 2022, as a mail ballot election and including appointing all election judges.

ADOPTED THIS 18<sup>TH</sup> DAY OF JANUARY 2022.

TOWN OF EMPIRE, COLORADO

Wendy Koch, Mayor

ATTEST:

Jeannette Piel, Town Clerk